Route 1, Box 210
Kimberly, Idaho 83341

June 20, 1975

Dr. William A, Longacre

University of Arizona ArchaeologicalField School
Grasshopper, Fort Apache Indian Reservation
Cibecue, Arizona 85901

Dear Bill:

Bvelyn and I were so happy to see you in Dallas and learn of
your sctivities over the past year. It has been such a long
time since we attended ¢ he S.A.A. meetings that it was like
‘& home-comimg. However, visits were too brief with the many
friends we met there.

Thank you for your invitation te Grasshopper. I make a mental
pleture of your fine facilities, the good food and the
excavations and recall the happy times we have had there. I
am sorry, but for this year I won't be able to come to the
site due to previous commitments. Also, at present, I am
involved in constructing en additionrfo an existing building I
rent to the local agency of the Forest Service and must be on
hand to see it through te completion and then meet with the
G.S.A. people from Washington for approval.

Just received a2 card from Marie Wrmington from China where
she has been with the delegation of scientists visiting arche
asological sites. She says it has been a rewarding experience.
I hope she will publish her observations and impressions of
that remarksble country. Y

Bill, again thanks for the invitation but for now will have to
take a rain check.

Your friends,

Don and Evelyn
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